
Crossroads is the ELCA campus ministry for 

students at Minnesota State University -   

Mankato. We also reach out to students at 

South Central Technical College, Rasmussen 

Business College, and Bethany Lutheran   

College in the Mankato area. 

 

Our mission is to proclaim the Gospel of 

Christ, invite young adults into a community 

in which the Word is spoken and the          

Sacraments are celebrated, support them in 

transition, educate leaders for the church, 

challenge them to integrate faith and life, and 

equip them for service and mission. 
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Friends,                             

As I reflect on the past 

academic year, the words 

of the Apostle Paul to the 

church in Philippi come to 

my mind. Paul wrote, “I 

thank God every time I 

remember you.” My heart 

is full of thanks for the 

work that has been done at 

Crossroads. It saddens me 

to think that Phil Bach-

man, L’Myra Hoogland, 

Kris Bauer, and Diana Ol-

son are leaving the Board. 

They have fulfilled their 

terms, and each has made 

a unique contribution to 

our ministry, which has 

been invaluable. At the 

same time, it makes me 

very happy to welcome 

the new members to our 

Board, who are Dennis 

Sandersfeld, Dr. Kevin 

Elliott, Rev. Dr. Scott Ol-

son, and Dr. John Lind-

berg. 

 

The Week of Work was a 

fitting conclusion to a year 

of communal growth and 

learning at Crossroads. 

We helped churches in 

Rochester and Albert Lea 

with landscaping, and we 

painted the Youth Room 

at Bethlehem in Mankato. 

We cleaned kitchens at the 

Ronald McDonald House, 

sorted clothes for home-

less youth at Lutheran So-

cial Services, and packed 

food for Kids Against 

Hunger.  

 

We had a total of 18 vol-

unteers from Crossroads 

during Youth Night. There 

were over 100 young peo-

ple and adult chaperones 

who attended, which made 

Crossroads almost packed. 

The servant attitude 

among the students 

throughout the week was 

similar to that described 

by Paul in his letter to the 

Philippians, which was 

our theme book during the                 
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                page 3   

#ÒÏÓÓÒÏÁÄÓ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ #ÁÍÐÕÓ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ %,#! 

Pastorõs Message 1, 3 

Summer Worship 1 

Welcome Week 1 

Message From Our 
Student Board   

President 

2 

Crossroads Facility 
Update 

3 

Farewell to Board 
Members 

Insert 

Pastor Tammy speaks to the 

youth during Crossroads Youth 

Night. 

During Crossroads Youth Night, there were 16 students who volun-

teered to talk to youth and join in activities. Pictured (from left to 

right) in the back are Ed Szczepanski, Kyle Wall, Levi Janssen, Chris 

Meiers, Sarah Shoff, Ryan Odens, Matt Lust, Allyssa Rasmussen,  

Tyler Conlon, Jennifer Nord, and Pastor Tammy. In the front (from 

left to right) are Hilary Geesman, Nicole Buesing, Chelsey Buesing,      

Connor McVey, Amber Barnick, and Jason Foster. 

Summer Worship 

Crossroads will be having 

Worship this summer, as 

well as a Bible study. 

Worship will begin on 

Sunday, June 16th, at 5 

p.m. We will have a     

supper afterwards, as well. 

Please join us if you are 

able!  

Welcome Week 

Welcome Week at Minne-

sota State University - 

Mankato is August 22nd 

through August 25th. 

Crossroads will be having 

a few events, including a 

luau, root beer kegger, 

Movie Night, and       

Worship. 

Meet at  

the  
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Message from our Student Board President 

11 people volunteered at Kids Against Hunger. Pictured (from left 

to right) in the front row are Allyssa Rasmussen, Jina Olson, Am-

ber Barnick, Sarah Shoff, and Pastor Tammy. Pictured (from left 

to right) in the second row are Jennifer Nord, Connor McVey, Ty-

ler Conlon, and Chris Meiers. Pictured (from left to right) in the 

third row are Ryan Odens and Edward Szczepanski.   

Student Board will meet 

to finalize details for the 

Welcome Week for fall 

semester (hint: our very 

popular luau cookout will 

be making an appear-

ance). Lunch 4 $1 will 

still be present, as will 

Worship services, alt-

hough they will go back 

to 8 p.m. Also, Amber 

Barnick will become our 

new resident at Cross-

roads! As always, thank 

you for your support of 

us; because of you, we are 

able to do all these things 

and more to spread God’s 

love in our campus, our 

community, and beyond. 

Enjoy your summer! 

 

God’s Blessings, 

Edward Szczepanski 

Student Board President 

We went to Kids Against 

Hunger, where we were 

able to package 5,184 

meals to families over-

seas. On Wednesday, we 

had Youth Night. There 

were 73 youth that at-

tended. They were treated 

to songs, stories, and dif-

ferent workshops led by 

the students. These work-

shops focused on issues 

that kids encounter every 

day and how faith plays a 

role in these experiences. 

Throughout the Week of 

Work, we had student led 

devotions that looked at 

the how and why of serv-

ing othersΦ 

The Community Board 

will meet over the sum-

mer, and the 

We finished our semester 

the same as last year’s 

spring semester with 

Week of Work. Our ac-

complishments this year 

included painting the 

youth room at Bethlehem 

Lutheran Church and 

sorting clothes at the 

Reach, a center for home-

less teens. Both of them 

are located in Mankato. 

We traveled to Rochester, 

and went to People of 

Hope Lutheran Church 

where we put in a straw 

bale garden. On the same 

day, we went to the 

Ronald McDonald House 

to help clean the kitch-

ens. Next, we were at Al-

bert Lea, where we 

helped install a flower 

bed at Trinity Lutheran. 

Well, it is quite a bit 

warmer now than the last 

time we sent out a news-

letter, and quite a bit has 

happened at Crossroads, 

too! Throughout our 

spring semester, we keep 

busy with Lunch 4 $1 

each Tuesday, Worship 

with tough questions 

about faith each Wednes-

day, and several different 

Bible studies happening 

throughout the week. 

 

We celebrated the official 

end of the semester with 

Rock ‘n Worship in early 

May. We also bid fare-

well to our two residents, 

Hilary Geesman and Sa-

rah Shoff, as they both 

graduated from MSU; we 

wish them luck! 

On Saturday, May 4th, Crossroads held Rock ‘n Worship for Kids 

Against Hunger. Pictured above is Rise to L.I.F.E. They were one 

of the bands that performed during the night. Pictured (from left to 

right) are Stefan Rechtzigel, Caleb Bartel, Trevor Stromme, and 

Christian Schillo. Playing the drums is Jason Foster.     
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Crossroads Facility Update 
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week. They represented 

the ministry of         

Crossroads very well to 

the communities we 

served. 

 

To briefly recap the past 

year: Worship attendance 

increased from an aver-

age of 21 to 24. Lunch 4 

$1 brought new people 

into the building, and 

strengthened community 

relationships with local 

churches. We had four 

strong Bible and book 

studies last semester.  

 

New freshmen who 

joined the ministry in the 

fall have become commit-

ted leaders. We have also 

elected our formal leaders 

for the coming school 

year, and have created a 

new position, which is the 

“Inreach Leader.” The 

Inreach Leader will fol-

low up on every referral 

we are given, and every 

visitor we have. I have 

been doing that, but we 

would like to have stu-

dents do this, as well. 

One incredible enhance-

ment to the ministry this 

past semester has been 

the presence of our new 

Office and Communica-

tions Specialist, Jina Ol-

son. Jina’s faithful, kind, 

and capable presence has 

quickly become indispen-

sable. She is not just an 

office administrator, but a 

ministry colleague, for 

which I am very grateful.  

 

I’ve come to see my job 

as having two tiers - 

building relationships 

with students, and build-

ing relationships with the 

communities in which 

Crossroads is placed. One 

of the main ministry em-

phasis for the coming 

year is to build the pro-

grams we have already 

initiated through the stra-

tegic use of formal “peer 

ministry” groups, over-

seen by the Inreach Lead-

er. The Inreach Leader 

will help increase the 

ministry’s and my availa-

bility on campus through 

weekly tables and the 

“Cookie Question,” and 

perhaps also a weekly 

“The Pastor Is In” table.  

 

The two main community 

relationships I will invest 

in are relationships with 

churches in our Synod, 

and relationships with 

other Campus Pastors and 

the campus administra-

tion. I hope that our stra-

tegic planning process 

will yield a blueprint for 

what that will look like. 

 

I could go on and on 

about the past year, and 

future dreams, but those 

of you who have familiar-

ity with our ministry 

know well the twists and 

turns, and the hills and 

valleys, that have brought 
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us to where we are now: a 

growing and healthy cam-

pus ministry whose pri-

mary commitment is 

helping young adults be-

come leaders in the 

church, and whose sec-

ondary commitment has 

become friend-raising as 

we garner the community 

support to do so. If only 

college students had mon-

ey... the resolution we 

have drafted for the Syn-

od Assembly will raise 

awareness of our finan-

cial plight. It will hope-

fully give us a platform 

that articulates a vision of 

young adult ministry and 

leadership development 

that will be a compelling 

motivation for support in 

our Synod. 

 

God bless you all. Thank 

you for your encourage-

ment and support. 

 

Pastor Tammy 

At Crossroads, we have 

been remodeling. Some 

of the changes include 

putting in handicap acces-

sible doors and painting 

the Prayer Cove. Arv 

Zenk, one of the Commu-

nity Board Members, re-

moved the old stairs in 

the basement, and put in 

new tiles. We will also be 

renovating the kitchens in 

the apartment and base-

ment soon. 

Above is a photo of the handi-

cap accessible doors in the west 

doors. 

Above is a photo of some of the volunteers who helped make the 

straw bale garden at People of Hope Lutheran Church in Rochester 

during Week of Work. 


